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Dear  

 

Re: Official Information Act 

 

I am responding on behalf of Taranaki District Health Board (DHB) to your OIA 

request of 1 June 2022.  You have requested the following information: 

 

 

  

The total number of PGY1 

House Officer positions 

filled by the ACE matching 

system for each year 

between 2018 and 2022, 

and a breakdown of these 

by country of training of the 

candidates (e.g. New 

Zealand, Australia). 

The total number of PGY1 

House Officer positions 

filled in by NZREX graduates 

for each year between 2018 

and 2022. 

The total number of PGY1 

House Officer positions 

filled in by candidates from 

a Comparable Health 

System (e.g. U.K., Ireland, 

U.S.A., Canada etc.) for each 

year between 2018 and 

2022. 

The total number of PGY1 

House Officer positions that 

were available and 

advertised outside of the 

ACE matching system for 

each year between 2014 

and 2022 (please note this is 

a wider time range than the 

three requests above). 

2014       1 

2015       1 

2016       2 

2017       4 

2018 13 5   2 

2019 13 5   5 

2020 14 6 1 1 

2021 14 2 1 2 

2022 14 - To be done        

 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Taranaki District 

Health Board website no less than one week after the response has been provided to you.  Any personal or 

identifying information will be redacted from any response published online.  The DHB will endeavour to resolve 

any concerns you should raise but, subject to any legal grounds for withholding, ultimately reserves the right to 

publish any information. 

 

I trust this information answers your OIA request. 

 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

Katy Sheffield 

Acting Chief Operating Officer 

 


